HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

FIRST EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2011 – 9:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff also present was Howard Randall and Nancy Zotos to discuss a real estate transaction:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


REAL ESTATE TRANSACTION – RIVER STREET

Mr. Randall has come before the Board to see if the town was interested purchasing approximately 12.7 acres of land (he thinks has an assessed value of $250,000) that he owns on River Street.  Four years ago Mr. Randall sold land he owned to Thomas and Nancy Zotos and in the sale Randell took a mortgage on 12.7 acres of this land.  His purpose for of doing this is her wanted to; (a) preserve the open space for water and conservation needs, (b) preserve places and buildings of historic values (c) preserve open space for recreation.  

This property, known as the twenty six men’s purchase, is significant in history. One being that this land has had only three owners of the property with the Randall family being the last.  Randall would like to see this land protected because it contains remarkable, distinctive and exceptional qualities.  Protecting this land will provide many benefits to the public and to have a developer come in and build a sub division would cost Halifax to lose its country setting and small time feel.  If this land was preserved the following may include:
· Protection from future development of land 

· Protection of scenic vistas that are visible from River Street 

· Protection of the property will protect the riparian corridor for wildlife traveling between the Cumberland fields over the Randall Hilliard Preserve to the Winnetuxett River.

· Protection of the stream on the property to help preserve the water quality of associated wetlands. 

· Protecting this property is consistent with many of the goals of the 1987 & 1998 Halifax Open Space Plans.

Garron wanted Randell aware that an article would have to go before Town Meeting in order to get funding and Randell added that there are grants available.  Schleiff said it would be great if we had multiple sources to get funds from to purchase the land.  
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Garron thanked Mr. Randell for coming in and said that the Board will take a look at the material that he presented and give it some serious thought.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:25 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

